Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry

Office of the Minister

Room 6630, Whitney Block 99 Wellesley Street West Toronto ON M7A 1W3 Tel: 416-314-2301

AUG 1 1 2020

Ministère des Richesses naturelles et des Forêts

Bureau du ministre

Édifice Whitney, bureau 6630 99, rue Wellesley Ouest Toronto (Ontario) M7A 1W3 Tél.: 416-314-2301



354-2020-1243

Mr. Wayne Emmerson Chair

Conservation Ontario

chair@conservationontario.ca

Dear Mr Emmerson:

Thank you for providing me with an update on Conservation Ontario's Client Service and Streamlining Initiative. I am pleased to see the progress and success since its launch.

As you are aware, Ontario has committed to modernizing the regulations under the *Conservation Authorities Act* to focus conservation authorities on their core mandate of protecting people and property from flooding and other natural hazards following recommendations from the Special Advisor on Flooding's Report, and also in support of the government's Housing Supply Action Plan.

This work, along with the success of the Client Service and Streamlining Initiative, complements the broader work led by the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP). Both my ministry and the MECP are working together to define the conservation authorities mandatory natural hazard management program; ensure that other recent changes to the Act increase transparency; and help to focus conservation authorities' ability to deliver on their core mandate.

As proposals for new changes are developed, I assure you that opportunities for further consultation will be available for stakeholders to provide their feedback. I look forward to continuing to work together to protect people, property and communities from flooding and other natural hazards.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

John Yakabuski

Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry

c. The Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks The Honourable Steve Clark, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing Kim Gavine, General Manager, Conservation Ontario